
September 9, 1993 

 

The Mount Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on September 9, 1993, at 7:30 

p.m.  in the Mount Joy Township Municipal Building located at 902 Hoffman Home Road, Gettysburg, Pa.  

All members were present.   

 

The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting, August 12, 1993, were approved by motion of Moul, 2
nd

 

by Snyder, motion carried.   

 

The Treasurer’s Report and Bills to be Paid Report consisting of $11,115.14 to be paid out of the General 

Account, checks numbered 6769 through 6785;  and $3,006.74 to be paid out of the Payroll Account, 

checks numbered 1232 through 1237 were approved by motion of Moul, 2
nd

 by Snyder, motion carried.   

 

Subdivisions:   

There were no new subdivisions for discussion.   

 

Bob Sharrah called in expectation of a letter from the supervisors and Dean Shultz;  should be in writing 

regarding the run-off of water and the bond.  Also, builder must design an alternative in case of failure.  

(Secretary instructed to write letter to Mr. Sharrah;  builder responsible for run-off for two years or build-

out, which is longer.) 

 

Mr. Fred Barrouk was present on behalf of the Adams County Library requesting that the Township 

increases funding for 1993 from $375.00 to $1,000.00, representing an increase of $625.00 for 1993 and to 

consider a donation of $1,000.00 in the 1994 budget.  It is expected that the library is going to fall 

$20,000.00 short this year due to reductions in state funding, United Way, etc.  After much discussion, 

Chairman Hilbert asked for more time to consider this request.   

 

Road Report:   

Tiles have been repaired on Barlow-Two Taverns Road near Trostle’s Furniture Store.  

 

There have been many questions about the surveying work at 15/97.  This is part of the venture between the 

State and the Township to get turning lanes off 97.  The project is on schedule, hopefully by spring 

construction will begin.  

 

Correspondence:   

-Letter from Teeter Law Office.  As of September 1, 1993, Act 20 is in effect specifying that the public be 

allowed time to comment at public meetings.  Mount Joy Twp. has been doing this; however, there must be 

a resolution on the books.  Moul moved to institute a resolution allocating a public comment period of 30 

minutes, second by Snyder, motion carried.   

 

-Letter from Hockley & O’Donnell re:  Workman’s Comp Law, Act 44, effective 8/31/93.  Contractors are 

not to subcontract work unless they have proof of insurance.  Before permits are issued a certificate of 

insurance must be submitted which will be filed with the building permit.  Municipality is to issue a “Stop 

Work” order if certificates are canceled.   

-Minutes from the National Military Park Advisory Committee.   

-Quote from Cargill Salt;  $39.63/Ton.  (Secretary instructed to send in contract.) 

-Letter from Representative Steve Maitland regarding DER information about new land development.   

-PSATS letter regarding meetings with DER to have questions answered. Regional meeting 9/21/93, 7-9 

p.m. at Silver Springs Twp. Bldg. Cumberland County.   

-Information regarding Adams County Association of Twp. Officials annual convention.   

-Letter from Bicky Redmon to Adams County. Municipal officials regarding Act 101 Plan Revision 

Progress Report.   

-Letter from Economic Dev. Corp. regarding a workshop tentatively scheduled for 10/21/93, 12 noon-9 

p.m.  

-PSATS;  new cable regulation permits Twp. to set rates.   



-Information on workshop for auditors and Right to Know.   

 

Old Business:   

A few months ago the Township received a request for a contribution to the Economic Dev. Corp.  Nothing 

has been decided yet by the Township.   

 

The Racine Junk Yard has been already given 60 days to clean up.  Action should be taken.   

 

Complaints have been received about activity on McAlister, possible dumping of chemicals.  Township will 

check into this.   

 

Harry Hilbert called PA Dot about Rt. 97 for information to send letter regarding signs.  Letters have been 

sent to Mr. Bell and Mr. Brown.   

 

New Business:   

There was no new business for discussion.   

 

Public Comments:   

There was no public discussion.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.  

Submitted by Bonnie L. Koontz, secretary.   


